
 

 

 

Anniversary Masses  

 

 
Killimer Church 

 

Saturday 13th June  8.15pm Via Webcam 
Mary McNamara, Moneen, Killimer 

John & Nora Nugent, Burrane 

Mary McMahon, Donail, Killimer 

Morgan O’Connell, Burrane 

Susan Clark nee O’Connell 

 

Saturday 27th June 8.15pm  Via Webcam 
PJ Keating, Kilcarroll ( 2nd Anniversary), and 

deceased family members 

 

Knockerra Church  

 

Saturday 20th June 8.15pm  
Senan Crowe, Carrowfree 1st Anniversary 

 

Parish Donations 
In response to requests from parishioners as to how to 

make the weekly donations to the parish, we are 

putting the following system in place. 

In Knockerra Church donations in envelopes can be 

put through the letter opening in the side door near 

the boiler house. In Killimer Church donations in 

envelopes can be put through the letter opening in 

the sacristy door. Please be assured that No Money 

will be left in the church overnight. 

There is also the possibility of depositing your 

donation in a box that is in Kilrush Post Office. 

We are grateful for your support especially at this 

time. 

 

Recent Envelope Donations €2155 
 

100th Birthday 
Sincere thanks to all who came in the “Drive By” to 

celebrate Peg's 100th Birthday, those who sent Mass 

Bouquets, birthday cards flowers and gifts. Peg 

enjoyed her wonderful day. 
 

 

 

St. Imy’s Church Killimer 

 
St. Imy’s Church, Killimer will open for private prayer on 

Sunday, Tuesday, and Thursday from 12 Noon to 3 p.m. on 

those days. All who wish to visit the church on those days 

are very welcome, but we also urge people to be responsible 

in following proper safety guidelines. We ask you to observe 

the following guidelines during your visit— 

Enter the Church by the Side Aisle Door inside the front 

gate Only & Exit by the Other Side  

Door.Use  Hand Sanitiser at Main Entrance & at Exit again; 

Observe Social Distance; 

Sit in designated FRONT SEATS only in the Church; 

If lighting a Candle take light from the Big Candle which 

will be Lighting- 

Use Hand Sanitiser afterwards while observing Social 

Distance; 

If praying the Stations of the Cross, pray them while sitting. 

Be responsible in our care for each other. 

Please respect the Seating Plan of the Church 

7 Persons in Church at a time   

 

St. Senan’s Church Knockerra 

 
St. Senan’s Church, Knockerra will open for private prayer 

on Monday, Wednesday, and Friday from 12 Noon to 3 p.m. 

on those days. All who wish to visit the church on those 

days are very welcome, but we also urge people to be 

responsible in following proper safety guidelines. We ask 

you to observe the following guidelines during your visit— 

Enter the Church by the Side Door near the BELL TOWER 

Only & Exit by the Other Side Door. Use Hand Sanitiser at 

Main Entrance & at Exit again; 

Observe Social Distance; 

Sit in designated SEATS only in the Church; 

If lighting a Candle take light from the Big Candle which 

will be Lighting- 

Use Hand Sanitiser afterwards while observing Social 

Distance; 

If praying the Stations of the Cross, pray them while sitting. 

Be responsible in our care for each other. 

Please respect the Seating Plan of the Church 

8 Persons in Church at a time   

 

  

 

13th & 14th June 2020 
Fr. Pat Larkin: 9062729 Fr Michael Sheedy: Tel: 9051093 

Newsletter: Caroline Lynch 0860660535 carolineylynch@yahoo.com 

Parish Safeguarding Representatives: Marie Callinan & Laura Fennell 

  



 

Rosary Intentions  

The rosary is prayed Monday – Saturday after 10 a.m. 

Mass & from this coming week Tuesday – Friday at 8 

p.m. each night. If anyone would like to have the 

rosary prayed for a particular intention; please feel 

free to contact Kilrush Parish Office 089-4026161 or 

Fr. Pat 087-2300627 and let them know. 

Rosary, Benediction & Reflection Tuesday – Friday at 

8 p.m. 

 

Covid-19 Support Line for Older People: 

ALONE has launched a national support line and 

additional supports for older people who have 

concerns or are facing difficulties relating to the 

outbreak of COVID-19 (Coronavirus). The support 

line is open seven days a week, 8am - 8pm, by calling  

0818 222 024. 

  

Killimer Parish Webcam 
On Saturday our Webcam in St.Imy's Church will be 

“Live” on our Website. We feel it will be a good way 

for our community to connect at this time and into the 

future. Following on shortly we will also have a 

Webcam in St. Senan's Church. The Internet has never 

been more essential in all our lives as it is today. As 

with everything when used properly it has proven to 

be a source of great comfort to people. Our churches 

are to reopen for worship shortly, but with limited 

numbers and social distancing. We will do everything 

in our power to keep our parish united in faith.  With 

everyone's help we will get through this crazy time 

and celebrate when we once more can come together 

without restrictions. May God and His Blessed 

Mother take care of us now and into the future.  Be 

Parish. 

 

Kilrush Library Service 
From Monday 8th June, library members can phone 

0659051504 Mon-Fri 9 am – 2pm to order 

books/DVDs. These can then be collected at the front 

door at the designated time. A returns box is now 

outside the front door. Library staff are observing 

public health guidelines in the preparation and 

operation of all current services. 

 

Covid Cooking 
As the kitchen has again become the true heart of the 

home and many family recipes are being resurrected 

and taught to a new generation, we think it’s time for 

a new cookbook ! It would be great if every household 

contributed their favourite family recipe. The 

possibilities are endless. Everything from cakes to 

cocktails to jams to jambalayas… Bring it on!  

Send your recipes to angela.flanagan@icloud.com 

 

 

Killimer Mass Saturday 13th June 
This evening we will be remembering all our students 

who were due to sit the Junior/Leaving Certificate 

Exams and also our Sixth Class Pupils from Burrane 

and Knockerra National Schools. 

 

Newsletter 
As well as being online the Newsletter is now available 

in Power's Shop Knockerra and The Ferry Shop in 

Killimer. 

 

Lough Derg Retreat 
During the month of June, Lough Derg is offering 

opportunities to have an experience of retreat and 

pilgrimage from wherever you are. Online Retreat 

Days continue on 13 and 18 June.  From 27th – 

29th June people can do the Three Day Pilgrimage from 

afar, along with the Prior and team. To register for this 

historic event and for full details of what is happening 

during June go to www.loughderg.live     Tel. 0 (0353) 

71 9861518     Email info@loughderg.org 

 

Graveyard Care 
It has come to our attention that flowers have been 

taken of graves over the past weeks. It would be greatly 

appreciated if people were extra vigilant & aware at 

this time. Please respect the resting place of all our 

loved ones. 

 

Irish Red Cross 
James Lafferty, Irish Red Cross Community Officer is 

available to outline the support and care that is possible 

to be provided by the Irish Red Cross within the 

community. James can be contacted on the following 

number 086-8323456 

 

Try Something Different This Summer!  
A new tennis net has been purchased for the court in 

Knockerra. All are welcome to use this facility. Some 

tennis rackets and balls are also provided and will be 

left in a box at the side of the court.....all we ask is that 

you replace them after use.  Please use the sanitiser 

provided before and after use.  

 

 

 

 

Where Love is 

There God is 

 


